
LǎǎǳŜ пл ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ  мп 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΣ нлмс 

Parkhill Students Excel  

Each year, we recognize and acknowledge the achievements of students who excel. 

We are proud that these achievements encompass so many fields of learning and 

endeavour. Congratulations to the following students who were presented with 

their awards this week:  

 

ACADEMIC 

ACHIEVEMENT 

AWARDS  

  
PREP 

  
YEAR 1 

  
YEAR 2 

  
YEAR 3 

  
YEAR 4 

  
YEAR 5 

   
YEAR 6 

ENGLISH 

 

Shania  

Vidyapathi  

Joman  

Mesleh  

Matthew  

Lam  

Victor 

Sweeney  

Olivia  

Rossato  

Nicholas  

Tan 

Aurelia  

Thian -De 

Wind  

MATHEMATICS  

 

Orlando  

Thea  

Luke  

Cregan  

Campbell  

Hall  

Daniel  

Zhong  

  

Nika  

Riazaty  

Ruby  

Pagliaro  

John  

Vayenas  

SCIENCE 

 

Oscar 

Fagan  

Sean 

Rees 

Ivan  

Zhang  

Ally  

Tran  

Madeleine  

Schaxmann  

Mozhda  

Shekibi  

Qing  

Zhu  

HUMANITIES  

 

Noah  

Stewart  

Sophia  

Begbie  

Jimmy  

Dvorak  

Cormac  

Morrin  

Giorgios  

Antonopoulos  

Reeve  

Blackburn -

Bayliss  

Jacob  

Pargeter  

CHINESE 

 

Charlie  

Wong  

Penelope  

Ryan  

Matari 

Hughes  

Isabella  

 Sek 

Pria  

Thomas  

William 

Roache  

Oliver  

Holgate  

VISUAL ARTS  

 

Saad  

Aukuso  

Alexandra 

Dimopoulos  

Minh  

Tran  

Fiona  

Yong  

Hava  

Samad  

Reuben  

Giacoy  

Nina  

Walsh  

PERF. ARTS 

 

Zane  

Cameron  

Kara  

Guce 

Charlie  

Broadbent  

William  

King  

Charlotte  

Hedges  

Ashleigh Baker  Darcy  

Morrin  

PHYS. ED 

 

Jack 

Dvorak  

Yianni  

Touloupis  

Lazar  

Arapovic  

Isaac 

Brown  

Jack Von  

Fersen  

Titchiang  

Kun  

Marcus  

Ditton  

School Captains  

Qing Zhu and Elaina Macleish   

Vice school Captains  

Marvin Elliott and Greer Van Rooyen  

VALUES  Anna  

Sek 

Kaitlyn  

Moody  

Millie  

King  

Caleb  

Thian -De 

Wind  

Max 

 D³Arcy 

Jack         

Christie  

Charlotte 

Hall  

ACADEMIC  

ENDEAVOUR 

 

Jasper  

Wong  

Hamish  

Lee 

Odessa 

Bishop -

McMurray  

Shannyn  

Yew  

Nathan  

Norris  

Tom  

Harris  

Marvin  

Elliott  

OUTSTANDING 

ACHIEVEMENTS 

UNI NSW HIGH DISTINCTION in MATHs 

James Macleish  

UNI NSW HIGH DISTINCTION in SCIENCE  

Indra Kusumah -Kasim  

CITIZENSHIP 

NOMINATIONS  

Yousef Samad, Marvin Elliott, Qing Zhu,            

Jacob Pargeter, Greer Van Rooyen,                 

Charlotte Hall,   Darcy Morrin  

CITIZENSHIP WINNERS 

Qing Zhu and Charlotte Hall   



2017 Student Leadership Positions  

Last week we also announced our 2017  Student Leaders. All Year 5 students have had the op-

portunity to write and present a speech to their peers and teachers to express the qualities and 

skills they possess which would allow them to be successful student leaders. I was amazed at 

how well they all did and I look forward to working with all our Year 6 students in 2017. After 

this process, I am pleased to announce that our School Leaders for 2017 are:  

 

All our leaders will be presented with their badges at a special assembly early in Term 1 2017.  

Year 6 Graduation  

Last night was a very special night where we will celebrated the achievements of our graduat-

ing class of 2016. They have been a wonderful group of students and we enjoyed sharing a meal 

together, hearing special memories and learning of their aspirations for the future. Thank you 

to the Year 6 team of Michelle Smith and Chris Goldstraw for the effort they have made to make 

the evening memorable one for our students, parents and families.  

SCHOOL CAPTAIN  

William Roache  

SCHOOL CAPTAIN  

Eva Peraic  

DEPUTY SCHOOL CAPTAIN  

Liam Gregory  

DEPUTY SCHOOL CAPTAIN  

Ashleigh Baker  

ARTS CAPTAIN  

Kayla Lamers  

Ashley Wicken  

SPORTS CAPTAIN  

Tom Harris  

Ruby Pagliaro  

SRC PRESIDENT 

Jack Christie  

Charlotte Pryor  

SPORTS VICE - CAPTAIN  

Anthony Papalia  

Alannah Ectoros  

HOUSE CAPTAIN  

GOULBURN 

Jonathan Moffitt  

Isabella Ditton  

HOUSE VICE CAPTAIN  

GOULBURN 

Josh Hore  

Alex Coppin  

HOUSE CAPTAIN  

LATROBE 

Nicholas Tan  

Mozhda Shekibi  

HOUSE VICE-CAPTAIN  

LATROBE 

David McCleery  

Sophia O³Meara 

HOUSE CAPTAIN  

MURRAY  

Miakoda Murray  

Ashley Chen  

HOUSE VICE-CAPTAIN  

MURRAY  

Tarkan  Yaman  

Bethany Carroll  

HOUSE CAPTAIN  

YARRA  

 

Joseph Fisicaro  

Patrice Vayenas  

HOUSE VICE-CAPTAIN  

YARRA  

Thomas Kinnane  

Ala Sek 

YEAR 6 LEADER  

Edison Xu  

Mark Sarandakis  

Kira Scott  

Sarita Vadiveloo  

Aaron DeWit  

Alex Tran  

Taylor Faalele  

Pandelis Antonopoulos  

Reeve Blackburn -Bayliss  

Hudson Brumley  

Devonte Fred  

Reuben Giacoy  

Jensen McMillian  

Hannah Moody  

Sascha Peraic  

Thibo Pereira -Leclerc  

Aiden Krivitsky  

Titchiang Kun  

Jordie Walker  

Bob Zhao  

TECH TEAM  

James D³Arcy 

Elizabeth Yap  

Rupesh Bankar  

Liam O³Connor 



Farewell to Staff:  

Sadly we have some much loved members of our community leaving us at the end of this year.  

Glenys Piattella:  Glenys has achieved so much in her time at Parkhill. She has seen and support-

ed generations of Parkhill students. Her work not just in the classroom but in the Quicksmart 

program has supported so many of our students. Glenys will be greatly missed when she takes 

up a new position at Murrumbeena PS next year.  

Imogen Smith:  Imogen will be leaving us at the end of year to take up full time study in social 

working. Imogen has been a wonderful asset to Parkhill and although not here long, she has 

made a terrific impact on the students in her care. Imogen has been a wonderful ES colleague 

and worked in the office when called upon. We will miss her greatly but wish her well in ful-

filling her career ambition of becoming a social worker.  

Karla Bower:  Karla will be taking some time out next year to travel Australia. Karla has been a 

wonderful teacher over the last 2 years at Parkhill and quickly became an integral part of our 

staffing team. Her work with the students in her classes has been first class and we wish her 

well in her travels next year.  

Chris Goldstraw:  In just 12 months Chris has made a huge impact on Parkhill. Although sup-

porting Hawthorn, Chris quickly gained the respect of both the students and parents with his 

dedicated and personable approach. We wish Chris well as he takes up a position at Mount View 

PS next year.  

Stephanie Walker:  Although only here for 6 months, Stephanie took over from Jackie Knight 

when she went on maternity leave and she did so seamlessly! Taking over a class mid - year is ex-

tremely difficult and Stephanie was able to quickly establish an excellent working rapport with 

both the students and their families and as well as staff. We wish Steph well as she takes up a 

position at Heatherwood school next year.  

I take this opportunity to thank, Glenys, Imogen, Karla, Chris and Stephanie for their work and 

contribution to Parkhill and we wish them every success in the future.  

Highlights of 2016 ¸ 2016 has been another successful year for Parkhill, with a number of out-

standing highlights. I have listed just a few:  

¶Our wonderful school academic results in all areas  

¶Outstanding NAPLAN relative growth results in all subjects · we are well above the state 

growth in all areas when we compare our Year 3 NAPLAN results with the same students in Year 

5! 

¶Further improvement and development of our Whole School Writing Program  with the imple-

mentation of 7 Steps  

¶Development of Inquiry learning throughout the school and the International Baccalaureate 

Primary Years Program  

¶Challenge Programs - Solar Car Challenge, RoboCup Competitions  

¶Whole School Musical Production of ²Hey Fid³ 

¶Student led assemblies  

¶Choir performances  at assembly and at public performances such as music soirees  

¶Regular class and student performances at assemblies  

¶Science Week activities with our special Science Evening  

¶John Monash Science Competition  

¶The amazing success of Parkhill TV  

¶Swimming programs for all students · introduction of a new Year 3 to 6 Interhouse Swimming 

Carnival  

¶Foundation to Year 6 Interhouse Athletics Carnival  

¶Year 3 to 6 Interhouse Public Speaking competition  



¶Camps for Year 3 to 6 students and a Sleepover for Year 2.  

¶5 Sports premierships and 2 Runner up  

¶First place in the Summer District Round Robin Sports day at Jells Park  

¶All students having the opportunity to participate in Active After School Communities  

¶Amazing PFA events including: Fun; Food & Carols; Special lunches, Disco, Movie Nights, Choco-

late drives, Trivia nights, ²Cool · a · thon and air conditioning our hall this year! etc.  

And the list keeps going!!  

Final Assembly  

Our final assembly will be held on Tuesday 20 December from 1pm · 1.25pm where we say fare-

well to our Year 6 students.  

On the last day of term the students are dismissed from their respective classrooms.  

TERM 1 STAFF COMMENCEMENT ARRANGEMENTS AND DATES  

Please note the following dates in Term 1, 2017.  

 

Monday 30 January : Staff return to work (officially) for one day of professional learning.  

Tuesday 31 January:  All students from Foundation ·Year 6 commence school on this day.  

Foundation students start at 9.00am and finish at 1.00pm on Tuesday 31, Thursday 2 

and Friday 3 February (Foundation students do not attend school on Wednesday 1 Feb-

ruary)  

 

Foundation Students in 2017:  

From Week 2, the following arrangements are in place for all 2017 Foundation students.  

 

Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays and Fridays in Term 1 - Foundation children begin school at 

9:00am and finish at 3:30pm.  

Foundation students do not attend school on Wednesdays in Term 1 except for their rostered 

assessment.  Times to be advised by the Foundation teachers.  

 

Should your arrangements for 2017 alter over the holiday period or you know of a family mov-

ing into the area, please provide them with my contact details so we can adjust our numbers 

accordingly. You can contact me at mckinlay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au  or on 0439 39 45 41 

at any time over the holiday period.  

CURRICULUM DAYS 2017: Please note the following dates for 2017 are student free days.  

Monday 30 January, Tuesday 18 April, Monday 17 July, Monday 6 November.  

 

Late Return to School in 2017  

If you will still be on holiday when school commences in 2017 would you please write a letter 

to this effect and send it to the office for our records. Thank you.  

Elaine and I would like to thank all of the staff, students and community members who have 

worked together in 2016 to make our school a place of which we are extremely proud. We 

wish all families who celebrate the occasion, a wonderful Christmas, and the entire communi-

ty, a safe and happy holiday season. We look forward to seeing you all in 2017.  Take care and 

best wishes! Should you need to speak with me over the Christmas - New Year holiday period 

please don³t hesitate to contact me on 0439 39 45 41 or on email: mckin-

lay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au   

Merry Christmas everyone!!  

Rod McKinlay  

Principal  

 

mailto:mckinlay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:mckinlay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au
mailto:mckinlay.rodney.d@edumail.vic.gov.au


Administration                   

 

2017 Annual School Payment forms have been sent to each families³ email address 

we have on file.  Hard Copies are available on request.  Payments are due February 

2017.  

Please note the office will not be accepting any payments after Friday 16 Decem-

ber.  

 

To keep up to date with classroom & school activities you must have the correct Year level\s 

chosen on Tiqbiz.  Please remember to take the time to update your account.  

¶ ²Tick³ the correct Year on Tiqbiz for your child/ren³s 2017 classes. 

¶ Change your child/ren³s Year on Flexi Schools & Classroom Cuisine. 

 

Canteen orders have finished for this year.  Please remember to update your fami-

ly account to reflect the new school year for your children for 2017.  

 

We wish all a Merry Christmas & a safe and happy holiday period.  

 

Regards,  

Jo Ravida & Mazz Higlett   

 

 

 

 

 

Parkhill Students Star at Primary Schools Lacrosse Tournament  

An exciting night was held on Thursday 8 December when more than 100 students 

from local schools turned out at Dorothy Laver Reserve, Ashburton to contest the  

Lacrosse tournament organized by Camberwell Lacrosse Club.   Parkhill had a group of 

students who played in the grade 5/6 division and were successful 

in winning the pennant.  

The Camberwell Lacrosse Club fields teams in inter -club Under 11 

and Under 13 competitions. played from late March · August at 9 - 

10.15 am Saturdays (Boys) and 9 -10.15 am Sundays (Girls). Under 11 

girls also have the option of playing on Saturdays.   Enrolments are 

being taken now for interested new players via the club website 

www.clclax.org.au   Enquiries to Doug Fox 0488 241 100  

CANTEEN NOW CLOSED 

http://www.clclax.org.au


2016  Calendar of Curriculum events  

Friday 16 December  Year 6 Big Day Out  

 

Tuesday 20 December  Last day of term 1.00pm ASSEMBLY  

Term 1 2017  Foundation to year 6 Students com-

mence at 9.00 on Tuesday 31 January.  

Foundation students finish at 1.00pm  

2017 Curriculum Days  

 

Monday 30 January, Tuesday 18 April, 

Monday 17 July, Monday 6 November  

Stu-

dent 

of the 

Week  

Name  

FR Class 

FT Chase  

1M Anabel  

1B Class 

1K Class 

2C Stevan  

2S Indi  

3H Campers  

3M Campers  

4B Campers  

4M Campers  

5D Class 

5H Class 

6G Wijaya  

6S Vice House 

Captains  

 

Uniform Shop Opening hours  

The last day for uniform purchases this year is on Monday 12 Decem-

ber closing 4.30pm sharp.  

The Uniform Shop will open Monday 30 January 2017 from 10.00am to 

1.00pm.  

Normal hours resume on Thursday 2 February 8.30am.  

Birthdays  

December  

Erin S  

Reeve B  

Victor S  

Bob Z  

Benjamin M  

Novia M  

Noah C  

Melika B  

Rudraksh B  

Rashi B 

Nikita R  

Oliver H  

Sherry Z  

Chloe K  

Tanisq K  

Luke N  

Ashley C  

Toby R  

Liam O  

Isabella D  

Alexandra D  

Joshua A  

Theia M  

Aidan K  

Yousef S  

Jacb P  

Gabbie L  

Shannyn Y  

Campbell H  

Vivaan M  

Indi W  

Abigail E  

Daniel B  

Zane C 

Stevan M  

Martin K  

Jake K 

Ayesha K  

Stephanie S  

 

 

Interview with a Teacher:  Chloe Mansbridge  

 

1. When did you know you wanted to become a 

teacher?  

Since I was a little girl. I used to read picture books to my 

teddies.   

 

2.  What year did you start at  Parkhill?  

I started at Parkhill in 2014 when I was 22.   

 

3. Tell us about when you worked with Ice -Cream!  

I worked at Dairy Bell for 9 years. I started when I was 13 and left the 

summer before I started at Parkhill. I ate ice -cream almost EVERY-

DAY!  

 

4. What subject do you like teaching the most?  

My favourites would have to be reading and Inquiry. I love reading 

because I feel so proud listening to my children read books and 

watching their confidence grow. And I also love reading our class 

novel with the class. I love Inquiry because it is fun and engaging 

and the children LOVE it.   

 

5. What are you interests outside of teaching?  

I love to spend time with my family and friends. I³m also a sucker for 

food, shopping and spending time outdoors.   

WESTPAC NOTIFICATION:   Anyone making payments to a school 
using the BPAY biller code 87361 may receive an error advising the 
biller code is invalid. Westpac are working to rectify the issue. They 

expect this to be resolved within 48 hours.     



PARKHILL PFA NEWSLETTER 15 December 2016  

 

President:   Vanessa Cowley           Vice President:  Donna Edwards    

Treasurer:   Sumi Sundram      Secretary : Wendy Douglas  

Committee Members: Katrina Battle, Joanne Dodds, Lisa Jacobson, April Minniece  and  Anny Murray  

2017 Term 

Dates  

 

 

 

Term 1 Jan 31¸March 31, Term 2 April 18 ¸June 30, Term 3 July 17 ¸Sept 

22, Term 4 Oct 9 ¸Dec 22.  

 

Curriculum Days 2017  

Monday 30 January, Tuesday 18 April, Monday 17 July, Monday 6 November  

THANK YOU EVERYONE!  

The PFA wants to say a HUGE thank you to everyone in the Parkhill community who have sup-

ported our many and varied fundraising and social events this year.  Due to the urgent need 

for funds to support air -conditioning in our new buildings there have been more fundraising 

events happening throughout the year.  We set an ambitious target of $65,000 for the year 

and we have fallen just short achieving just over $61,000 · we are so amazed by the support 

from staff, parents, kids and the local community as well.  

 

We wish you all a safe, happy and joyous Christmas and summer holiday.  We look forward to 

catching up with you all in 2017!  

 

Waverley Netball  

Thanks to everyone that came and volunteered at Waverley District Netball last Saturday.  We 

raised over $1,000 with not much effort.  We have been offered another time slot early next 

year · stay tuned to the school facebook community page for details on how you can help 

out.   

 

 

Fun, Food and Carols · Local Business Acknowledgements  

So many local businesses and individuals supported our silent auction and raffle earlier this 

month and we wanted to acknowledge them and thank them for their support.  

 

Abacus Art  

Arbonne · Sarah Shevy  

Ashwood Barber Shop  

Cafe on Cleveland  

Coles Supermarkets  

Donna Edwards  

Emani Hair Salon  

Glamzilla Hair & Beauty  

Waverley Yoga Studios  

 



CAMP ADANAC  

Do you ever get that feeling that sometimes you just want to turn back time and restart a cer-

tain number of lively activities? Well, that³s what it felt like for all of the Year 3 and 4³s on 

Camp Adanac.  

Who would like to miss out on a flying fox which passes over a lake and where you have to 

ride a bike so that the harness travels back, a waterslide that leads you right into the lake with 

a splash or a water trampoline where the students have to bounce and then run off an inflata-

ble log to touch the end? There were some pretty amazing attempts to do this but many of 

them ended with children crashing into the murky water. There was even canoeing to be had 

and these weren³t even all the activities! 

The food at camp was amazingly cooked, presented and tasted too good to be true. Lunch, 

dinner and breakfast each day time at Adanac were different and most of the students tried 

new things.  

The fun, food and staff at Adanac were all nice and I have heard students say that they loved 

2016³s camp a lot. That is why we would like to turn back time and do it all again! 

Charlotte Hedges  

Chaplain³s Corner 

The end of the year is a time of celebrations, Christmas, New Years Eve, Hanukkah, break up 

parties, get togethers and so on.  

It³s easy to lose sight of it in amongst the busyness of the season (especially in Australia 

where many things shut down for Summer break as well as holiday celebrations) but it really 

is a wonderful time of the year.  

A time to celebrate, a time for family and friends, a time of joy and wonder (those precious 

looks on children³s faces, when they open gifts or see something new for the very first time),  

a time of rich emotion (both good and bad) and a time of reflection. A time to reflect and be 

thankful for the year that has been and a time to make plans, goals and resolutions for the 

year that is to come. A natural time to press the pause button and ask ourselves what are we 

so glad about, what do we want more of and what do we want to do differently next year so 

that *that* never happens again. I hope that as you look back over your year no matter how 

wonderful or tough it³s been that you can find a few things in there to be thankful for and as 

you look ahead a few things to look forward to and hope for. May all your celebrations be 

good ones and to those that celebrate it Merry Christmas, Happy Hanukkah and Happy Holi-

days.  

Suzanne Carmody  

Chaplain  
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Parkhill Primary School (International Baccalaureate Candidate School)  

Parkhill Drive, Ashwood VIC 3147  

Phone: 9807 2239  Fax: 9807 0739  Website: www.parkhilllps.vic.gov.au  

±ƻƭǳƴǘŀǊȅ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ /ƻƴǘǊƛōǳǝƻƴǎ tƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƻƛŎŜ !Ƴƻǳƴǘ 

²ŜƭŦŀǊŜ ϧ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ [ŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ bŜŜŘǎ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   

CǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   

/ƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ϧ wŜǎƻǳǊŎŜǎ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   

DǊƻǳƴŘǎ 5ŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   

.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ CǳƴŘ - ¢ŀȄ 5ŜŘǳŎǝōƭŜ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   

[ƛōǊŀǊȅ CǳƴŘ - ¢ŀȄ 5ŜŘǳŎǝōƭŜ ϷмллΦлл ϷтрΦлл ϷрлΦлл hǘƘŜǊ ϷΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦ   






